MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
AUGUST 22, 2006
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 22, 2006, BEGINNING AT 9:04 A.M., WITH
CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA PRESIDING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of 22 August 2006
shall come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, JO ANNE
JOHNSON, MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA,
CHARMAINE TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR ROBERT CARROLL,
AND CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS DAIN P. KANE AND DENNIS A. MATEO.
COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Mr. Chairman, seven members are present, two are
excused; a quorum of the Council is in attendance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, ladies and gentlemen, this morning the opening remarks shall be given by
our colleague, Mr. Molina. "Pastor" Molina, will you please share your words with us.

OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Molina.
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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina, for your opening words this morning.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, no one has signed up to offer testimony on the
ceremonial resolution. Shall we proceed?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to proceeding, we do have one congratulatory resolution before the
body this morning. If there is anyone wishing to provide testimony, please make
yourself known at this time and we will be happy to allow you to share your thoughts
with us.
Please come forward. You have three minutes. Please state your name. If you
represent an organization, please state that also. Thank you.

TESTIMONY ON CEREMONIAL RESOLUTION
MS. HOKULANI HOLT-PADILLA:
Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Aloha.
MS. HOLT-PADILLA: I'm Hokulani Holt-Padilla. Most primarily, I represent myself, but also
my halau, Pa‘u 0 Hi`iaka.
I'm here to congratulate Cliff Pali Ahue for twenty years of having halau. It is an
accomplishment indeed to be a kumu hula. But to be a kumu hula for such a long
time is a greater accomplishment. He has influenced many people not only in halau,
but also in his work with Tihati Productions that over these years Hawaiian cultural
information and the love for Hawaiian culture has permeated everything that he has
done and, most especially, within his halau.
So I would also like to offer my congratulations to Na Maile Ku Honua and Kumu
Hula Pali Ahue.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mahalo. Thank you for your testimony this morning.
Is there anyone else wishing to give testimony on our ceremonial resolution before
the body this morning? Having none, with no objections, Members, we shall close
testimony for this portion of the agenda this morning.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
The following ceremonial resolution was presented.

CEREMONIAL RESOLUTION
RESOLUTION
NO. 06-80
CONGRATULATING NA MAILE KU HONUA
ON ITS 20TH ANNIVERSARY AND
ACKNOWLEDGING KUMU HULA CLIFF PALI AHUE
FOR HIS LIFELONG CONTRIBUTIONS
TO HULA AND THE HAWAIIAN CULTURE
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
MOVE TO APPROVE THE RESOLUTION, CHAIR.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to adopt
the resolution. Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
It, it gives me so much pleasure to be able to present this resolution to the Council
this morning. I've known Cliff Ahue for, oh, twenty-five years and have learned an
awful lot from him and have, has, have watched his career and seen the dedication
that he's put towards the perpetuation of hula and the Hawaiian culture. And I'm very
happy to bring this resolution forward congratulating him and his halau.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you Would you care for the Clerk to read the resolution,
Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, please.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
You know, a resolution such as this highlights this man's career and his contributions
to the Hawaiian culture and to the visitor industry as a whole. But it's very hard to
also put in the many other things that he has done. We have only so much time.
But he's taught hula to hundreds of people. He has contributed his expertise in
innumerable ways to ensure that the Hawaiian culture is adequately and, and
actually appropriately represented throughout the visitor industry, which is so
important because the host culture and, and its protocols must be respected. And to
have somebody who takes this on, along with many other kumu hulu--hula, to ensure
that the Hawaiian culture is, is appropriately represented is something that all of us
can be thankful for and owe our gratitude because we want to make sure that in the
generations to come, the hula and the Hawaiian culture stay alive and, and that its
traditional beginnings remain alive into the modern world and into the twenty-third,
fourth, and fifth century.
So, with that, I'm very happy that we have this opportunity to recognize Cliff Pali
Ahu -- Ahue and Na Mele [sic] Ku Honua for all their efforts and contributions to the
County of Maui.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I'd like to pass on my congratulations to Na Maile Ku Honua and also to Cliff for his
work and dedication to perpetuating and preserving the Hawaiian culture. This is
something so valuable to our community. And thank you again, Cliff.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I'd like to thank Cliff also and all of the Hawaiian people
that, really, over the years, have learned and then gone on to teach, because I think
that Tihati Productions and many of the shows, that we really put on are put on for
the benefit of our visitor industry.
While they're important, I think the most important thing, though, is, as
Councilmember Anderson stated, the perpetuation of the Hawaiian traditions and
respect for the Hawaii culture. Particularly on the west side, the venues where
people have opportunities to learn about hula are diminishing significantly. With
conversions to timeshares, with properties being knocked down, so that there's no
opportunity, really, for this type of interaction, or at least any longer.
I think it's increasingly important to support the Hawaiian community and the culture
because as society changes, as our island changes, there's some things that should
always remain. And what he and Hoku and many of the other kumu hula have taught
all of us, I think that must be perpetuated for all generations to come. And I really
thank them for their contributions and to all the people that still continue to teach in
our community.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion? Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
1, too, would like to congratulate Kumu Hula Cliff Pali Ahue for his contribution to
hula, as well as the Hawaiian culture. As a parent, my daughter took
twenty-somewhat years of hula lessons from Kumu Hula Iola. And till today--she's a
school teacher at Waihee Elementary School--till today, she still provide that type of
teaching to her children at Waihee Elementary.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I just want to add one more thing. It's through the efforts of Kumu Hula Cliff Pali
Ahue and others like him that have spread the love of hula around the world. And I
think it's very indicative that the second world hula conference had kumu hula who
are practicing the art of teaching hula from Europe and Asia, and that hula has
spread around the globe. And this is something I think we all should be very proud
of, and it's because of the efforts of kumu hula like Cliff that this has happened.
And I think that we need to highlight that because in this world hula conference, they
brought this kumu hula together under one venue to share their expertise and their
knowledge and the traditions behind hula to make sure that it goes forward around
the globe appropriately under the Hawaiian tradition.
So I just wanted to mention that before we cast our vote. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
KANE, MATEO, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, AND CHAIR
HOKAMA.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES:

NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair, could we ask Kumu Hula Cliff Pali Ahua to
come--Ahue to come forward for the resolution.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Ahue, will you and your guest please join us on the floor.
Ms. Anderson, if you would please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
With Kumu Hula Cliff Pali Ahue are some of his original dancers who've come to help
celebrate this recognition today.
And I would like to add that this past weekend, they had a big celebration in Lahaina
at the Lahaina Jodo Mission to celebrate this anniversary, and it was so wonderful,
Many of the dances that were presented were actually chants that Kumu Hula had
composed himself. And it was retrospective of twenty-some years of this halau.
And so with that, Mr. Chair, I would like to present Kumu Hula Cliff Pali Ahue.
MR. AHUE: Mahalo.
This is Moani Wagoner, and this is Lehua Ampong, and this is Rena Samson, and
they're also alakai of the halau, leaders of the students of the halau, so we're very
happy to be here.

(Kumu Hula Cliff Pali Ahue and the alakai of Na Maile Ku Honua
performed a chant.)
The chant says luck has rolled onto Maui, and Lahaina is beautiful in our estimation;
and thought we'd thank you by doing that chant because it--our halau is rooted in
Lahaina, has extended to Makawao, but it's rooted in Lahaina. And I echo Jo Anne's
words that it's been part of our endeavor to keep hula in Lahaina through all of its
changes and through all of its challenges.
We, we, Na Maile Ku Honua and myself would like to thank the Chair, the
Councilmembers, for this opportunity to share our appreciation to the Council and to
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the County government in part--partnering and supporting Haiauaola in, in
resolutions and in many other cases. We, as hula people, are—we feel bolstered and
supported by the government agencies when they are able to make hula or they are
able to let hula people know that what we do makes a community healthy; and that it
helps the community in more ways than just what the students learn in class. And
that's an important thing, I think, for Maui and Hawaii; and it's an important thing for
us to acknowledge that you as individuals and as a body have chosen to make that
stand and to stand by hula and its representation of our culture as an important part
of our community.
With all of that, to each of you, we say mahalo nui loa. Thank you for this recognition
and honor, and we are very pleased and happy that Michelle initiated the thoughts,
and we humbly accept this recognition. Mahalo nui loa.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for being with us this morning, Kumu.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair, could we call a five-minute recess for photo
opportunity?
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will be happy to call a short recess subject to the call of the
Chair.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 9:26 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 9:29 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO, BOTH EXCUSED.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The regular Council meeting of the twenty-second August, 2006, shall
return to order.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.
Mr. Chairman, for the record, the ceremonial resolution was
COUNTY CLERK:
numbered 06-80.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have received five requests from individuals who have
signed up prior to the convening of the meeting that wish to testify. Shall we
proceed?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to proceeding, the Chair will inform all that we have a device to
assist you with your testimony. When you go to the podium, please state your name
and organization, if you do represent such an organization.
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You have three minutes, at which time upon your commencement of your testimony,
the green light indicator shall go on. At the two-minute thirty-second mark, the yellow
light shall go on. And at the three-minute mark, the red light indicator shall go on.
Since all of you--since the five of you have signed up prior to the start of the meeting,
at that point, the three-minute mark, you need to decide if you have additional
comments, you may return after all others have spoken for a final three minutes.
Stating that, Mr. Clerk, before calling the first testifier, we would also request that you
either turn off your cell phones or put it on the silent mode, The Chair at all times will
enforce decorum in this chambers, Stating that, Mr. Clerk, let us bring forward our
first testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Our first testifier is Morrow Bagda, and he'll be offering testimony on
Committee Report 06-95, followed by Pat Borge.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. MORROW BAGDA (testifying on Committee Report No. 06-95):
And good morning, Chairman Hokama, Members of the Council.
My name is Morrow Bagda. I and my wife reside in the community of Kuau just a
little ways from here, not too far. And I also have served, have--and am continuing to
serve on the Executive Committee of COMET, Committee for More Equitable
Taxation.
I will be testifying this morning on item number 06-95, Budget and Finance

Committee's report, which I read and am fully in favor of; and the COMET
organization is fully in favor of that bill also. I'd like to give just a little preamble
though before I move on.
Better than ten years ago, I had the privilege and the honor of serving on, in
COMET's position on the "blue-ribbon" committee which had been formed to try to
form a and try to come up with some kind of an idea that would be lasting more than
just a few months or a few years, but be lasting forever. And that was finally signed
on as the "circuit breaker" provision that the Council and the members of this
organization, plus those who are in the committee or in the Council, or, excuse me, in
the community, have used and are using more so today than ever.
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I think that I and the members of that committee never had the idea that they
themselves would probably someday have to serve or have to use that particular idea
of, of blue, I mean of, of trying to control the taxes. But none of us, I don't believe at
that time thought that the houses that we lived in then would now be selling for a
million dollars. Most of the time, at that time, most of the houses that the members
lived in probably would have sold around 40,000, maybe 50,000 at the most. But
those houses today are million, are easily selling at a million dollars.
And so what's happening, we, the members of that committee, most of us probably
are using that circuit breaker today to help save the amount of money that we would
have to pay on taxes. And so I think you'll understand that we are fully in favor of
what's happening.
My representing, as the COMET representative on that Committee, try to hold out for
2 percent on the amount that would be used to decide whether or not your taxes
would--whether or not you would be able to use the tax break that would be provided.
I see now twenty or fifteen years later, ten years later, that's what's going to happen.
We're going to finally get it down to 2 percent. Too bad we didn't use it ten years ago
and get it down to 2 percent.
But I'm satisfied, and I think the members of COMET are satisfied that at least it's
moving in that direction.
So we'll start--and I'll continue for just a few minutes more or half a minute more.
We'll start in '07 with 2% percent; '08, 2% percent; '09, it will drop to 2 percent and be
2 percent from then on. So I would say, yes, vote in favor of that, of that bill.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Bagda.
Any questions for Mr. Bagda this morning, Members?
MR. BAGDA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for being here.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Pat Borge, offering testimony on Bill 44; followed by
Hokulani Holt-Padilla.

MR. PAT BORGE [testifying on BILL NO. 44 (2006)1:
Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Councilmembers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MR. BORGE: It's been a rough one on this issue here. I have a property on the bottom of
that, that area where we're talking about.
In 2002, I'm just going to ramble on here. I got some letters out there that was
e-mailed to you, and then one was e-mailed to Michelle the day of the first reading
that was, hopefully, that I could come and testify on that day. But, of course, I didn't
have a chance to 'cause by the time, the morning was over, it was already approved.
Because this is how I was notified--by The Maui News, right here.
And I mean with the money the County has, couldn't they have their own single
page? Look how small this is. This is how I found out on Sunday morning that this
thing was going come first reading.
I, I bought my house to retire there. You know, I deal with tourists for thirty years,
and that was my dream house. I scraped to buy that house. And now I'm going to
move right next to a hotel? What about me?
In 2002, I went before the Planning Department. And they told me if there was any
changes during the process, by Mr. Spence and Mr. John Min--and I got nothing. So
from 2003-2006, she was running illegally. Is that right? Why wasn't I notified? This
is, you guys are opening up a can of worms here. You guys think its all, that it's
sweet and dandy, but what about me? Huh?
During that process, they told me that if anything came up, they would have
contacted me. And I gotta read The Maui News on a Sunday morning, and I gotta go
work the next day and I cannot come and testify. Why wouldn't I come and testify if I
testified in 2002? I should have been notified.
If she was a good neighbor, she would have come up to me and tell me. That's not
being a good neighbor.
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In the meantime, she concreted that whole parking area. If this is going to preserve a
historical house, what is she doing that for?
I bought that house so my grandkids can walk down the street safely. Who do I know
staying in that house? You're talking four bedrooms. She can put up to twelve
people in that house. That twelve people, that's more than the amount of people that
live up that road.
You know, I'm not blaming you guys. It's, it's, it's during the process, I got lost in this
thing—and I want it corrected. I don't think this, this second reading today, I think she
should go back to the Planning Department and start the process over, so I can have
a say in this and make sure my concerns are addressed from traffic to the safety of
my grandkids.
And, and, to me, it's a hotel. I mean she's not going to be paying hotel taxes. She's,
you know, I mean just look at the whole picture. There's other people involved in this
matter here.
I'm sorry. 1 kine a break--I, I've been, I just couldn't believe it that I was left out of the
process, you know. I work hard to buy that house.
And I got lot more to say, too, boy. You guys forget about the local people.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Borge.
Members, any questions for Mr. Borge this morning?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I do, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Borge, if you can please stay with us for a few more moments .
MR. BORGE: Oh, I'm sorry I kine a--I just, it's just so emotional for me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Get, get yourself collected.
Ms. Anderson, a question for Mr. Borge.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
You know, I think that this highlights a big problem with the process here.
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I think that if--and I am going to ask a question, Mr. Chair, but I just think that when
there are people who testify at the Planning Commission who are in opposition to
something such as this and it is a conditional use permit, so the, the protest provision
that we have is for a change in zoning. So I don't think that, that would apply to this.
But, specifically, when somebody has testified in strong opposition, and, and
especially if they're 5, within 500 feet of the applicant's request, that they should be
notified. The Planning Department should forward their name and address so that
the Council's Committee can notify these folks so that they can be at the Committee
hearing.
After all, it was some four years from the time of the Planning Commission meeting
until it came to our committee. And I think it's asking too much from anybody to
depend on reading a notice in The Maui News every week to be kept abreast of an
issue that's important to them.
So I apologize to you, Mr. Borge, for that because I do think it's a failure of the
process. I would have loved to have had your testimony when this came forward in
the Committee hearing.
I noticed that you were told at the Planning Commission meeting by the planner that,
that this permit would be valid for only one year and that if problems arise, you could
come back to the Commission to let them know what problems the neighborhood is
having. Were you relying on that?
MR. BORGE: Definitely. I mean, you know, a man's--you know, I'm a man and it's a word
the guy told me. That's, Mr. Spence told me that and Robert Min told me that
because I was, 1 was protesting about the, at that time, that I was very concerned
that--so they kept telling me, "Mr. Borge, you have nothing to worry about. It's only
for one year." Okay. So, okay, so what happened? If it's only for one year, then it-I've been waiting all these years from then to find out, so I could stress my concerns
about this area.
And I got no notice, and that's why I was--this has been an emotional ride for me this
whole week because, you know, you guys voted on the first reading without even
listening to my concerns. But that's what I was told, you know.
I mean, and Mr. Spence, and if he was here, I would, I would ask him raise his right
hand and put it on a, a, a, and be honest. And, and I know what I said, you know.
And I know what I said, and I know what they said to me. You know, I have no
reason to lie about this.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Borge, it's right here in the minutes of the Planning
Commission's meeting where .... Medeiros tells you: "Another thing. The permit, if
approved, is only valid for one year. So you can, if problems arise, you can come
back."
So not having had any kind of opposition at the, at the Council's Land Use
Committee meeting, the Council, I think, is the one that initiated a five-year upgrade
to the permit.
Would you be happier if we took that back to one year, so that you would have the
chance to come forward with any problems that arise within that one-year period?
MR. BORGE: Oh, yes. I would, I would be able to--I would like that. I would, I would really
give her another year.
appreciate that. 1'11,
But, so I can have my say--my day. You know what I mean?
Right now, you guys . . . you know. There's lot of things that's, that's, that's going on,
you know, that you guys don't know about, that, that it should be addressed. I mean
it was just like a green light. And that, and that, like I said, it was very emotional for
me because, whew, I scraped for buy that house, you know.
go, I can go for that, you know. I'm, I'm not trying to stop her.
And, yeah, I'll go,
But what is fair for me? You know what I mean?
And I think we can come to a compromise, but I cannot come to a compromise when
it's just shoved down my throat, you know. And I'm, I'm, I'm more than happy to, to
give her one year; and, and, and we'll study the situation in one year.
'Cause you know Makawao traffic, everybody knows that. It's getting worse and
worse, you know, and it's so hard to make a left turn on Makawao Avenue coming
out of there, especially during the school hours. And now you get all these kids
walking up and down that road, you know. I mean there's lot of, there's lot of issues
that's got to be solved here before you can just--you know, four bedrooms now.
She's, she going be allowed to put twelve people in that house, You know what I
mean? I mean there's lot of issues that need to be addressed before you can give
somebody five years. You know what I mean?
That's, that, you know, I, I, I mean I, I should have been able to present myself, and
my concerns should be heard, you know. That's my house.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Borge. Appreciate you coming here.
MR. BORGE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Borge? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Chairman.
Good morning, Mr. Borge.
MR. BORGE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you for being here to make us aware of your
concerns.
For the record, did you speak to anyone else? Like, in one of your letters, there's the
February 26, Planning Commission meeting, was there anyone else that told you that
you would be notified about the hearing on this, on this?
MR. BORGE: Mr. Spence and Mr. Min, who, Spence was a planner, I guess-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right, right.
MR. BORGE: —at that time.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: 1 think what happened was lim—Mr. Min was replaced as
Planning Director, and then Mr. Spence doesn't work. So probably I can only guess
the information might not have been passed on to the new folks.
So it's unfortunate, you know, you're kine a caught in the middle of this thing, so.
MR. BORGE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know. Okay. But was there anybody else that you had
spoken to from the Planning Department about being notified?
MR. BORGE: Well, during the process, well, in the last couple of days, I've been making all
kind of phone calls. And they told me my name was in a list. I think that's one policy
that you people should change, that when somebody goes to a public hearing, they
should be very well informed that they have to sign a paper saying that if you want to
continue, that you must have your name and address on there. All they have, when
you go to a public hearing, they sign your name if you want to testify. It does not
say--they don't say for you to, if you want to continue on with this matter, that you
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have to sign you name and your address. And I think that should be changed, so the
public can be informed,
Not, not something like this. You know, this, I mean, this is ridiculous, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Borges. And I, I can agree with you
on that, and I think maybe some policies need to be changed and at least if there's a,
a requirement that the department or any department, if a citizen wants to be notified,
that they should be--have the right to be notified whenever there's an important issue
in the neighborhood.
Thank you.
MR. BORGE: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Borge. Are you also in the R-3 Residential
District, as far as your zoning where your home is? Or are you in Ag?
MR. BORGE: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So you're in R-3 Residential.
And how long, because you testified that somehow there was some, something not
right, or there was an illegal, I guess, continuation, how long has this operation been
going on?
MR. BORGE: Well, she, she had a permit from 2002 to 2003. So now, I don't know if she
had an extension from 2003 to 2006 coming before the Council here for first reading.
So in between that time, I'm going, you know--so even my neighbor, we're all waiting,
you know, 'cause we, you know, we're expecting the County to give us some kind of
report on what's going on, if there's an extension or what. But we're just taking it for
granted, you know, that, that everything's okay. And we were waiting for this, this
first reading, but we never, you know. That's what I've said. I, I, I never was
informed of, of, of what's going on.
You know, we, we work. I mean I work. I, you know, I got--I can't be, you know, I'm
up there quite a bit; but, still, you know, Pm not going to go around and, and, and go
ask her, "Eh, what's the next step?" You know what I mean? I think she should
come around and more neighborly like. I mean I hope, you tell people, too, around
here is that the reason we get along is we respect each other, we respect everybody.
And the neighbors should be informed of what 's going on, you know.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: One, one more question.
And from what I can gather, you were there first, and then she began-MR. BORGE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --her operation.
MR. BORGE: I bought--I was the first. When that lot, when that--doing that cul-de-sac, I
bought the first house there. There was nobody else in there. The Gomes house
was there, but the guy who was doing the subdivision was staying there. And the
house that I'm in was my grandmother's house. I'm related to Gomes, you know so.
When she came, when she went to the Public Works Department, I mean to the
Planning, the issue was that she was in a hardship case; that she couldn't pay for, to
upgrade to keep this house as a historical house, okay. So I didn't want to be the
bad guy, okay. So right on, "Okay. You guys going to give 'em one year, okay. I
agree with that, one year." Then, she owns the property right next to her. So how
can it be a hard--you know, I mean it's not that, it couldn't be that hardship case.
You, you know what I mean? And then, but here I already said, "Eh, you know, right
on," you know what I mean?
And then, so, you know, Makawao has grown over the years. You know, things have
changed. I mean there's lot of, lot of things going on up there. You know what I
mean? And, and, and I bought that house because of the park, because it's close to
Makawao Town. It'll be close for me when I retire; and for my grandkids, they can go
to the park and all of that.
And like I said, you know, I deal with tourists for a long time, and let me give you
some pointers on this bed and breakfast. And you guys going to be coming out with
this bed and breakfast issues and this vacation rental issues. To my experience with
tourists that stay at these vacation rentals and bed and breakfast, lot of them carry
the blue book in hand. You know, they're not your up, upscale tourist. Let me tell
you, you know. They're going to--they're not going to--they're going to use our
County facilities, they're going to use our County road, they're going to use
everything that, that's easier for them. They're not going to be--they, I don't know
how they're contributing to the econ--the economy, you know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Borge.
MR. BORGE: Who's.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Borge.

MR. BORGE: Who's going to be making mon--money is that, is that person that owns that
house.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I think you answered my question. Thank you very
much.
MR. BORGE: Thank you, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions for Mr. Borge, Members?
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Good morning, Pat.
MR. BORGE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So you're, you were satisfied with the one-year
conditional request . .
MR. BORGE: Yes. That, that, yeah, that way, I think it would be a good idea. That way we
can regroup and, and, and see where we're going with this. You know, you know,
five years, that's.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
MR. BORGE: You know, that's a lot of time.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. BORGE: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions for Mr. Borge?
Thank you very much for your testimony this morning.
MR. BORGE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Our next speaker is Hokulani Holt-Padilla. She'll be testifying on Bill 46,
followed by Chris Borges.

MS. HOKULANI HOLT-PADILLA [testifying on BILL NO. 46 (2006)1
Aloha. I am Hokulani Holt-Padilla. Good morning and thank you for giving me the
opportunity to speak before you on the bill referring to the renaming or the naming of
Keopuolani Park.
As the former chairperson for the Street Naming and Facilitating--Facilities Naming
Commission at the time that this was brought before us, I, we did vote on, even
though I wasn't there at that time, we, I did put forward my, my thoughts that it would
be Keopuolani Park, and it was never intended to be "Queen" Keopiu--Keopuolani
Park.
My concern is that the Queen, as, as she is sometimes called, but, more specifically,
Keopuolani was never referred to as "Queen" while she was alive nor in the Hawaiian
language newspapers. She was never referred to "Queen" until the bestowing of
western honorific titles upon the monarchy in the in the mid to late . . . late 1800s. So
this would be an imposition of a name that was never referred to her while she was
alive, nor during the time of the Hawaiian language being in its primary language.
In addition, those honorific names were given by the western colonizing nations to
refer to our royalty in a manner that they were more familiar, which were kings,
queens, etcetera.
My concern also rises from what has occurred in some of our school and building
names already here on Maui, more specifically, Kekaulike High School is given the
name "King Kekaulike High School"; and rather than give it honor, it has relegated it
to "King K" and the name "Kekaulike" is forgotten by the people who were intended to
have it remembered. The same thing happens with King Kam III School, where
"Kamehameha" is forgotten where it was intended to be remembered.
I worry that if we add "Queen" to Keopuolani Park, the same thing will happen and it
will end up being "Queen K", instead of Keopuolani's name being remembered into
perpetuity.
And so I once again support maintaining the name as Keopuolani Park.
Mahalo.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mahalo.
Any questions for Ms. Holt-Padilla, Members, this morning? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I just--as one of the people who questioned taking the
name away, I very much appreciate you coming forward today taking time out of your
day to lend your knowledge to us. It's very helpful. Thank you so much.
MS. HOLT-PADILLA: Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions or comments for Ms. Holt-Padilla? Having none,
thank you very much for your presence.
MS. HOLT-PADILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mahalo.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Our next speaker is Chris Borges, testifying on Bill 4; followed by
Stephen Goldsmith.
MR. CHRIS BORGES [testifying on BILL NO. 44 ( 2006 )1:
Aloha, Councilmembers. My name is Chris Borges, and I'm here to support my
cousin Pat Barge.
And I want to say that I am totally against approval of this Bill 44, or any approval of
transient vacation rentals. Right now, I think this issue is so important, it should
decide who's going to be our next Mayor because our current Mayor has told all of
the people in the Planning Department, he called them into his office--and I know this
for a fact because one of the employees told me that he told them to leave alone all
the transient vacation rentals right now.
We have a proliferation right now on the island of Maui of transient vacation rentals
that are illegal. I have one that's also my neighbor, and it has greatly affected my life
and my, my livelihood and, and my health.
And also I think that if my cousin was not notified properly as per the application, I
think its number twelve, she should have like a, a certified returned receipt that he
was notified; and if she improperly applied, then how can you approve this transient
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vacation rental? Once you approve one, there'll be thousand others in line waiting for
this.
And, and any, does any of you actually live next to a, a transient vacation rental at
this time? Because I'll tell you what it's like.
Fourteen years ago, it was just me and another man who works for the Maui Police
Department in our residential neighborhood in Waiehu. And everything was all good.
You know, local people, they bought these lots. They were only 95,000 a lot. Now
these houses are going for a million dollars. And new people moved in and retired,
retired doctors, and they bunt three-story homes, blue tile; all of a sudden, they don't
live there anymore. It's someone else.
And if your dog barks because they see new people going into your neighborhood's
house--neighbor's house every day, they call the Humane Society and say that your
dog is excessively barking. They used to write to the owner of the house where I was
renting and tried to get me evicted because they started their own homeowners
association.
And I don't have any peace and quiet anymore. And ended up, I ended up--the
owner got so upset, he let me buy the house. But right now, I also have a neighbor
in a residential area who has an illegal vacation rental.
I moved out to Haiku and started a business there. It's even worse there, and that's
agricultural land. We can't farm our land soon because the farming land is worth so
much more. They buy two acres for 200,000, and they build it--make it all illegal
vacation rentals, and it's going for what? Seven million? How can we grow taro
soon?
It's, it's not pono. This vacation rental issue, it's illegal and not one should be
passed, not, not even this one today
I live the nightmare. And if any of you have any of these people as your neighbor,
you would know what it's like. I have even gone through lawsuits for this.
My, my homeowner's insurance was cancelled because of their lies.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Are you done?
MS. BORGES: I would really hope that you do not pass any legal vacation rentals today
until this is seriously looked at, until we at least have a Mayor who will stand and say
that they are going to stop this, because I'm trying to save the Maui that my father
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and Pat's, Pat Borge is my cousin, my father and his father were brothers; and they
worked really, really hard.
And the house he's talking about, once owned by my grandmother. My father had to
quit school at fourth grade to put piles of sugarcane for fifteen hours a day for fifty
cents a day. He worked hard to preserve the Maui that I grew up on, and now I have
to fight to preserve the Maui for my children--and vacation rentals is not the way to
go. These people have money. They retired here, and they don't need to have it in
our neighborhood.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Borge.
Any questions for Ms. Borge this morning? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for coming this morning.
You made a, a comment that your life, your livelihood, and your health, including your
insurance, has been affected by this. Could you give us a little bit more, an example,
why was your insurance cancelled and how this has affected your livelihood and your
health?
MS. BORGES: Well, my livelihood, I used my whole life savings. I have no savings
anymore because I had to hire attorneys.
And what happened was when the vacation rental people could not try to get me out
of my neighborhood, because they kept writing letters from the homeowners
association, they decided to say that--one of my neighbors claimed a dog bit her.
There are fifteen white dogs in my neighborhood, and they said it was my dog. My
dog was in Haiku the day she got bitten; but, somehow, my dog was there and bit
her. And no one saw this, no one was witnessed to this; but because she got a
lawyer, my homeowner's insurance was dropped. I had to pay a higher premium,
and I had to send my dog away to Oahu. And I had to hire an attorney for $5,000,
and it was all based on lies.
I got really sick. I have only half of my hair right now. I have an immune problem.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: From the stress?
MS. BORGES: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You relate it to the stress?
Is, when you say "homeowners association", are you saying that people who have
built homes recently have formed a homeowner's association to impose vacation
rentals in this neighborhood?
MS. BORGES: No. They, to, they--people moved into my neighborhood and they started a
homeowner's association so that they could decide how we should all live in our
neighborhood, which was just like how they lived in Georgia, not how we were raised.
I mean I don't have any problem. They are neighbors. You know, we don't bother.
We're mostly all working. I even worked three jobs at one time to pay alone, myself,
my $3,200 per month mortgage. Okay.
But when you come to our neighborhood, most of the people are working, except for
the retired people--and they're the ones that's trying to change everything: what color
your house could be, you know. And if, if I have a vacation rental person there, then
they get to do whatever they want.
Get this. The other night, somebody comes into my driveway. And I said, "You
cannot park there," And she tells me, "No. Don't tell me I cannot park there. Tell
me, 'Please do not park here', and then 1 will leave."
I said, "No. It's elev--after eleven o'clock. You're going to wake up all the people in
my neighborhood, and you need to leave." And this was a vacationer. And I already
had to wake up because my dog's only doing his job telling me there's a stranger in
the driveway.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
MS. BORGES: I'm only one out of thousands of people, you know. It just we all have to
work to pay our mortgage.
I turned around. I was on my way to work. Underneath this dress is shorts and a
shirt. I turned around to come here to testify because I, I was going to come later
after nine, but I called. Something told me to call, and they said you do your
testimony first thing in the morning. My business is closed right now so I can testify.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for being here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions, Members?
Thank you very much for your testimony this morning.
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MS. BORGES: Thank you.
Please try to save Maui for the Maui that I want my children to have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Our next speaker is Stephen Goldsmith, and he'll be offering testimony
on Resolution 06-79.

MR. STEPHEN GOLDSMITH (testifying on Resolution No. 06-79):
Good morning, Mr, Chair-CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MR. GOLDSMITH: --Members of the Council.
My name is Stephen Goldsmith.
I am, as in the past two opportunities that I've had, testifying on behalf of myself, and
I think also, in part, on behalf of the people of Maui County.
My concern today has to do, once again, with the language of the ballot question,
since it would appear that the train has already otherwise left the station.
As I understand it, last time, the ballot question was amended primarily with the input
of Mr. Moto, which is appropriate I suppose. I was unable to comment on it at the
time because of the format of the ability of people to testify.
So, today, my concern is that the language that was added to the question comes to
the end, which essentially says they should, claims should be filed "within the time
period as provided by law" instead of within two years after the date of injury, to
conform to controlling State law, which currently provides for six months.
My quarrel with that language is that I believe that, that is an opinion. I don't believe
that, that is a statement of fact. And I think that it will be more fair and more precise if
the ballot question were changed or modified in that last section to at least reflect
that, that statement, "to conform to controlling State law, which currently provides for
six months," is a reflection of Corporation Counsel's opinion.
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We have had a difference of opinion regarding what the Kahale case holds, whether
or not a similar circumstance to that which might arise in Maui County with a Charter
provision that allows for two years of the filing of a notice of claim.
That issue was never before the Supreme Court in that case. What was in front of
the Supreme Court in that case was a City and County case. City and County
Charter provides for a six-month filing of notice of claim.
So if this language were to appear in a Charter amendment proposed for the City and
County of Honolulu, it would be correct because the Supreme Court has decided that
issue for the City and County. But there is not yet a decision regarding a Maui case.
So I would ask that an amendment be made to the ballot question so as to reflect
that this being sought based on the opinion of Corporation Counsel because, after
all, that was apparently what it is.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Goldsmith.
Questions for our testifier? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Thank you for being here, Mr. Goldsmith.
So if I understand what you're saying, is that the Kahale case was based on City and
County of, of Honolulu, which their Charter says six months.
MR. GOLDSMITH: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Our Charter says two years. And so what you're saying
is that the interpretation of the Kahale case to apply to Maui County is only an
interpretation and not a direct decision that was made by the Supreme Court in the
Kahale case?
MR. GOLDSMITH: Well, I believe that we learn in law school that courts decide issues that
are in front of 'em. They don't decide hypothetical questions. And so if there was no
Maui presence in the Kahale case, then our Court was not in a position to make that
decision.
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There is also no footnote in the case, no passing, a, a, babbling on, saying that, "But
if there was a Charter that provided for two years, we wouldn't care, or it would make
a difference."
So this is a matter of opinion. It is not yet settled, I guess is what I'm saying.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions for Mr. Goldsmith, Members?
Having none, thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. GOLDSMITH: Thank you for your consideration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Goldsmith was the last individual to tes--sign up prior
to the convening of the meeting.
We have a single individual that has signed up subsequent to the convening of the
meeting. Shall we proceed with his testimony?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Before we call up the next testifier, Mr. Clerk, the Chair will just inform
the person that according to the Rules of the Council, you have up to three minutes,
at which time you will conclude your comments, for those that have signed up after
the start of the meeting.
With that, Mr. Clerk, please call our next person.
COUNTY CLERK: The individual offering testimony will be Leo Caires, and he'll be
testifying on Bill No. 44.

MR. LEO CAIRES ['testifying on BILL NO. 44 (2006)1:
Good morning, Councilmembers, and good morning, Mr. Chair.
I guess this morning, I don't have a long testimony, but just the whole vacation
rentals thing makes me really nervous because sometimes I worry that, whoa, if, if
maybe one goes through, then it might spread like a virus and, 'cause it's already
been talked about it going into like the agricultural areas. So, you know, it's just it
worries me because, I mean I'm twenty-eight years old, but I can foresee this thing
just kine a growing and, and getting more, you know, abundant in, in other areas.
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And, like, you know, we live on a--we have a farm and, and have animals and stuff.
And sometimes it's just concerning because I feel, I feel compassion for Mr. Borge
and his family because I can see already the, the, the conflicts that can arise when
you have guests and then you have, you know, all these guinea hens and chickens
making noise and, and I just--that's concerning to me.
So I guess today, it's just basically, I mean I don't know what's going to happen. But
it's just, I'm just worried about it because I think we're in the time that we can at, at
least do something about it now. Or if not, then maybe too late and may be a long
time from now, there going to be hard time, you know, stopping it.
So, anyway, I just wanted to say thank you for letting me speak and good luck on the
decision. But, just as me, just somebody from Haiku, I've been involved in a lot of
things. Now days you gotta kine a stay on top of things because, man, if you don't
stay on top of it, sometimes things happen right before your eyes. So I kine a
learned that lesson now over time. It's, and a lot of people, I feel like they're working
plenty jobs and they don't have time to come speak, and, and, and it's all like over the
coffee table kine a talk, yeah, that they're, they're really concerned about it.
So just this whole vacation rental thing just makes me nervous. So, I mean, maybe it
can be managed in a way that you limit so much or something; but, you know, that's
just concern for me. So thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Caires.
Members, any questions for our testifier? Having none, thank you very much for
your-MR. CAIRES: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --comments this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Caires was the last individual who signed up to testify
this morning to offer testimony.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Before closing, the Chair will ask anyone if they wish to provide
testimony, make yourself known at this time.
Miss, do you wish to give testimony? Please come forward.
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MS. CHERIE ATTIX [testifying on BILL NO. 44 (2006)1:
Hi. Good morning. My name is Cherie Attix, and I have the Hale Hookipa Inn which
is in question.
Michele Chouteau, or McLean, couldn't be here today. But I guess I would like to
speak in my behalf and address some of these issues, too. I really wasn't even
planning on speaking today, but I understand everybody's concerns and I respect
that as well. I've lived here most of my life. I wasn't born here, but I've been here for
most of my life. So I know what it is to watch things changing, too.
And I guess what I'd like to see done is that things, myself, I've been going through
this process for over five years. And I applied originally as a Conditional Use Permit,
and I think that that's--seems to me a good way to deal with this, each one
individually as a Conditional Use Permit. And I know that it's cumbersome to you
folks, but I think that's how everybody's concerns can be met because to, I don't
know, just come up with something straight across-the-board might not address the
concerns of everybody's neighborhoods.
And I'm willing to answer any questions and deal with any concerns. And I know it
was brought up that I paved my driveway, which I can't understand why that would be
an issue to anything. But the rocks were being destructive to the house. I did pave
the driveway. And one point, the bed and breakfast ordinance ask that you had a
paved driveway. So I'm trying to comply with the things that have been requested of
me all along, and I have been doing that. The last thing I had to do was get a water
meter something, and I did that as well--a backflow preventer.
So at least in my case, I have been trying to comply with everything all along. And I, I
do respect people's issues. And it is, you know, it's a concern for all of us how Maui
is changing. But I don't know. I've done everything that everybody's asked. I have
been a good neighbor. And, and some of these rental places where people don't live
and they rent out their homes, you know, other things take place that, that are
detrimental to the neighborhood, and I know that for a fact from my neighborhood as
well.
So, anyway, any questions? I'm, I'm here and happy to answer regarding my
personal situation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Affix.
Members, questions for her on her testimony? Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Ms. Attix. You didn't specifically address it, but was
your application, and I'm trying to recall, was it for five years or was it for one year?
MS. ATTIX: It was for one year, and you guys made it for five years because I've been
going through the process for five years. I mean one year--I, I don't know if it was
originally for whatever a conditional use permit is for. And because this process has
been going on and on and I complied with everything, it was suggested here,
Council, "Why don't we just make this five years?" And that seemed okay with me
'cause I've complied with everything and I have been a good neighbor. And I'm not
really sure what these issues are about. But I think they're more emotional issues for
across the board—and I respect that and understand that. That's why I'm thinking we
should deal with these one at a time as they come up.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and, for the length of time that you've been going
through the process, this five-year period, do you have any idea approximately what
the cost was for you? Did you have to hire a consultant?
MS. ATTIX: Yeah, sure. I thought.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: You know.
MS. ATTIX: I've hired a consultant. I did the backflow preventer. I hired the engineer a
couple different times to do things. I've, I've spent a lot of money on doing this
process for these last few years.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Do you have some idea of what the total amount?
MS. ATTIX: I have to kine a look at it somewhere the $5,000 range, I, I imagine.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. ATTIX: I think so, anyway.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Ms. Attix on her testimony-MS. ATTIX: Oh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Members?
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MS. ATTIX: There was--oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Ms. Attix, did, have, have you been operating your.
MS. ATTIX: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For how long?
MS. ATTIX: Since the original meeting, whenever it was. It's almost--it's about nine years, I
think.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you've been operating with all four bedrooms?
MS. ATTIX: Yeah. No, actually, I lived in the house for a while; and it was two bedrooms, I
think, I operated with for a while for the first few years.
And then when all this came up and I started going through all the hearing, I lived in a
little, one of my little rentals on, in the back and I lived there and was doing the four
bedrooms-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so.
MS. ATTIX: --for the last few years.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. And so where do you live now?
MS. ATTIX: I live on the adjacent property. I borrowed on my property because, yes, the
value is more. 1 bought the lot in front of me. My brother went in on half and, and I
built the house and I live on that one.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. And so you're going to be the operator of the bed
and breakfast?
MS. ATTIX: Yes, I am. I'm there all the time. It's--that's my work. It's what I do every
single day, so I'm on-site gardening, cleaning, do the thing all the time, so.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. ATTIX: Uh-huh. And there was some kind of thing that some, somebody made a
comment about something mailed out, registered, whatever. We had to mail out stuff
to everybody, and I did all that within 500 feet, however many people it was. And I
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think there was one letter somebody had concern about traffic, and then that was it.
And that, and I think Mr., Mr. Borges [sic] came to the, the first hearing, the Planning
Committee hearing or whatever that one was five years ago.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that seems to be the problem is that there is
notification requirement within 500 feet, to people living within 500 feet-MS. ATTIX: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --for a Planning Commission hearing. But the Planning
Commission doesn't approve it. They only recommend it to the Council. So by the
time it came to the Council, the people surrounding you didn't get notification that the
Council would be hearing it. So that seems to be the problem.
MS. ATTIX: Yeah. I guess 'cause at the time, it was supposed to just go through the
Planning and then hop to the Council and be finished. But that's when this big gap
happened of a few years. And I didn't even know this meeting was today, you know.
Somebody else told me they saw it on the, on the Internet.
So, but I have complied all along and been available .. .
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. This is not a committee meeting. This is a Council meeting.
MS. ATTIX: Oh, Council. Sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Good morning, Ms. Affix.
MS. ATTIX: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Do you, or since you've been operation, do you meet with
your neighbors or do your neighbors come to see you about any concerns?
MS. ATTIX: If they have any concerns, I'm available. I'm there all the time. Nobody has
ever comed up—came over with a concern. The Gomes family themselves had their
family reunion at the house. We've talked, you know, I talk to them. I say hi to them
all the time. I've never had any issues with them. They've always been grateful that I
restored their family home and that they could come; they stop by.
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That's mostly, it's mostly Gomes family people that come back. But no, no neighbors
have ever stopped by with any kind of issue or problem or complaint or concern.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions on the testimony, Members?
Thank you very much, Ms. Attix.
MS. ATTIX: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We need for you to please fill out a form for our records. Thank you.
MS. ATTIX: All right. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr, Chairman, Ms. Attix was the last individual to offer testimony.
And we would advise the Council that written testimony has been submitted by
Patrick and Helaine Borge.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, with no objections, we will be accepting written testimony
provided for today, the twenty-second of August, 2006, regular Council meeting.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION,
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered. With no objections, testimony for today's meeting is hereby
closed. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed.

MINUTES
The minutes of the following meetings were presented at this time:
1.
2.

Regular Council meeting of July 7, 2006; and
Regular Council meeting of July 21, 2006.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR COUNCIL
MEETING OF JULY 7, 2006, AND THE REGULAR COUNCIL
MEETING OF JULY 21, 2006, BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to adopt
the minutes of the regular Council meeting of 7 July 2006 and 21 July 2006.
Discussion? Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye,"
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
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The following committee report was presented.

COMMITTEE REPORT
COMMITTEE REPORT
06-95 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
NO.
Recommending the following:
I.

That BILL NO. 49 (2006), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING SECTION 3.48.780, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO
THE REAL PROPERTY TAX CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT" be PASSED ON
FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 06-78, from the Director of Finance, be
FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Tavares,
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair,
ON BEHALF OF THE BUDGET CHAIR, MR. KANE, I MOVE
TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 06-95.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Tavares, seconded by Mr. Carroll, to adopt
Committee Report 06-95. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Chair.
As one of the testifiers gave us the history of the Circuit Breaker, which I think is nice
to refresh our memories a little bit, this is in, in response to, I think, the Council and
the Budget Committee, especially, response and reaction to what has been
happening with taxes that our homeowners are, are being subjected to as far as
assessments going up and taxes going up.
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The Circuit Breaker was designed to provide relief, and this is a, another attempt to
increase that relief to the homeowners by a period of, of time, and dropping from the
3 percent on the Circuit Breaker now; and that's 3 percent of the adjusted gross
income, so folks can look at their income tax returns and determine whether or not
they, their taxes would fall and qualify under this new or the existing 3 percent, then
the 2% percent that it's going down to for two years, followed by 2 percent and
beyond in, in, in the next two years.
In addition, Mr. Chair, your Committee, your Council has always been mindful of the
tax burdens that have been placed on our community. We increased the real
property tax exemption to $300,000. We also dropped the property tax rate in the
homeowner's category.
So I believe that we have had it in the, you know, top of our mind to provide this kind
of relief. I think much more work needs to be done in this area of real property tax
relief, and 1 think this, this Council will work diligently on it in the future.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 49.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
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The following County Communications were presented.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 06-211 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated August 8, 2006)
In accordance with Section 3.16.020C, Maui County Code, providing two reports on
settlement of claims as of June 30, 2006.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 06-211.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to file
County Communication 06-211. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman.
This matter deals with two reports of settlements and claims from the Finance
Director as of June 30, 2006. One report delineates the claims paid from the
Claims, Settlements & Judgment account, and the other report delineates the claims
paid from the Self-Insurance account.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."

NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 06-212 - RIK! HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated August 11, 2006)
Transmitting a report from the State Department of Accounting and General Services
regarding certain State appropriations for capital improvement projects involving the
County.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 06-212 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 06-213 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated August 10, 2006)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE REPEALING
CHAPTER 8.20, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO SMOKING".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 06-213 be referred to the Committee of the Whole.
NO. 06-214 - JO ANNE JOHNSON, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated August 3, 2006)
Transmitting a copy of a letter dated December 27, 2005, from the Mayor, relating to
the definition of "agriculture" for the purpose of providing real property tax and water
rate benefits.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 06-214 be referred to the Parks and Economic Development Committee.
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NO. 06-215 - GEORGE Y. TENGAN, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated August 7, 2006)
Transmitting copies of the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ended July 2006.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 06-215 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, you have the Chair's recommendations of referrals to the various standing
committees. Are there any requests or comments? Having none, they shall be
referred to the standing committees as noted on your left-hand margin of your
agenda.
Mr. Clerk.
The following resolution for second and final reading was presented.

RESOLUTION
RESOLUTION
NO. 06-79
PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT TO THE REVISED CHARTER
OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (1983), AS AMENDED,
AMENDING SECTION 13-6, RELATING TO CLAIMS
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO APPROVE ON SECOND AND FINAL READING,
RESOLUTION NO. 06-79.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to pass
Resolution 06-79 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
This matter deals with a proposed Charter amendment to change the time period a
person can file a claim against the County from two years to six months. The
proposed ballot question was amended by the Council on August 14 to include the
time allowed by State law, which is six months.
For the record, the proposed ballot question that will be placed to the voters reads as
follows if it is passed by this Council today. It reads:
Should the Charter provision relating to the filing of personal injury
and property damage claims against the County of Maui be
changed so as to require that notices of claims be filed "within the
time period as provided by law" instead of within two years after
the date of injury, to conform to controlling State law, which
currently provides for a period of six months?
A minimum of six votes are needed for this proposal to be placed on the ballot for the
General Election.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
We are under discussion. Further discussion, Members? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. I, I understand Mr. Goldsmith's concern because I
think that any legal information or legal advice that we get, it's just that. It's an
opinion. His opinion happens to differ from Mr. Moto's.
But I think what I have always looked at is what is applied currently. And it is the
Administration and Mr. Moto's opinion that the law be applied at six months, and that
is the current application. Whether that's correct or incorrect, it would take some
other court ruling to change that particular application, in my opinion.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
August 22, 2006
Page 40

So 1 will be supporting the measure. I think that with the addition of the language that
we placed last time, to just state that it is the period of time in which claims may
actually be filed, not, l guess, the actual submission of the claim. So it's the period
for filing the actual claim or the notice of claim.
So even though all of the details do not have to be submitted initially, you just have to
notify the County that potentially you may be filing a claim. It doesn't even mean that
you have to carry through with it. It just means that that's your notice to the County.
So I will be supporting the measure.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I will be supporting this. I think this ordinance as it is drafted, after much discussion, I
realize that there are differences of opinion. But I truly believe that this ordinance is
in the best interest of our people, and I support it.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair.
In the reading of this when it says "notices of claims be filed", what is the difference
between the notice of claim and the claim itself, if I may ask Mr. Moto?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL BRIAN MOTO: Good morning, Mr. Chairman.
The question somewhat related to this was posed at the last Council meeting. And I,
I guess a short way to answer the question is to say in my mind very little difference
between saying "claim" or "notice of claim." Because regardless of what terminology
you use, both the Charter, as well as Section 46-72 of the Hawaii Revised Statutes

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
August 22, 2006
Page 41

says that the party seeking redress has to file a, a written statement stating fully
when, where, and how the injuries occurred, and the extent thereof and the amount
claimed for those injuries.
So whether you call that a claim or a notice of claim, the fact is the law says this is
what we want to see filed. And it's a written statement setting forth those items that I
just described.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Would a, an e-mail containing all of that information be
considered a notice of claim?
I didn't want you to have an easy morning.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yeah, I've, I've never had occasion, quite frankly, to answer
that. I don't think we've had that particular situation.
I, I, we would certainly prefer the writ--the, the written statement because we would
want it to have it signed. We would need to verify that the person sending the e-mail
is, in fact, the claimant. We would have to make sure that the, that the, the filing, the,
the statement also got sent to the proper office, the County Clerk's office. So
sending an e-mail to me, for example, would not suffice.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chair, you know, I, I didn't want to, you know,
mislead the public into thinking that they were going to be covered, because there is
a process to follow regarding this.
I think my intention is that we do not harm our citizens by having different time limits
between the County and the State. And, to me, it's not worth it to us to take the
chance that it's going to be upheld that the County's time limit will prevail over a State
time limit.
I mean just now it happens to be six months, but we're not voting for a six-month
thing. What we're asking them to vote on is that we're in, in sync with whatever the
State law is because that may change year to year. And I think that if, you know, we
want to stand by our guns and say there's a home rule issue that we're going to say
two years for our people, are we going to harm anyone by the fact that we're being
adamant about it, and someone who takes their court through the process has it
thrown out because the State statute of limitation or the time period will be affected?
You know, this is, this is the part that I'm not willing to take that chance on because I
know of a case right now where there is damage to a, and not physical damage, but
they're hurt because of this notification thing just simply because they didn't know,
not that they didn't know, they thought by informing a certain department, that, that
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served as their notice. And when they didn't get their thing resolved, their issue
resolved, then they tried to file a claim because they were fed up with going around,
around in circles; and they were told that it was beyond the two years even. So there
are instances where we're trying to help our citizens in our, in our community, and yet
our laws prevent us from actually helping them--for valid cases.
Now, I would have considered the first time the department was notified that there
was a problem and could you rectify it, that, that would be the notice of claim. But
that isn't how it works here.
So I think that, you know, to protect our citizens, I feel that we need to go into, into,
you know, a parallel with whatever the State is saying or determining.
So, Mr. Chair, it's been a really conflicted kine a thing that I've gone through
regarding support this or not supporting this. But I, I am concerned that we are going
to eventually hurt our citizens by not having something that ties this to the State law-and this amendment does. So I will be supporting the amendment.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, we are under discussion. Any further comments? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
You know, this is a tough issue because I do think it, it's predicated on a matter of
opinion. And, you know, the, the explanation that Corp. Counsel just gave us as to
what filing a claim constitutes, filing a notice of claim constitutes, I don't think that's
the same thing as filing a lawsuit. A notice of claim is just notifying the County that
you have a potential claim. And State statute still allows a two-year statute of
limitations to file a lawsuit.
So my concern is that we're misleading people in the other direction because it says
"to require that notices of claims be filed 'within the time period as provided by law'
instead of within two years after the date of injury, to conform to controlling State law,
which currently provides for a period of six months?"
I think it's confusing the way the question is posed to people. And, you know, if all
you have to do is file a notice within six months that you may have an injury that
cannot be rectified, that you will have another year and a half to file a, an actual
lawsuit on that claim.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
August 22, 2006
Page 43

The way it reads now is you got six months. And I, and I, as I said before, I don't
think people have an understanding, even our Council doesn't judging on the
question that was just asked. What's the difference between filing a notice for a
claim and actually filing the claim?

And so I'm of another opinion. I think this is even more confusing to people. And as
the Kahale case addressed a City and County of Honolulu issue where they already
have a six-month limitation for notice of claim in their Charter, I would question
whether or not we're taking the appropriate action; and that until there is, is a
decision that is applible--applicable to Maui County, I would hesitate to put this to the
voters. So I'm not going to be supporting this today.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, further discussion? Mr, Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for my second and last time on
the motion that's currently on the floor.
I just want to state for the record as I did during the first reading of this, that my vote
to support this is with reservations because although it appears that our hands are
tied because of State law, I just believe in principle we're, we're inconveniencing our
people.

Years ago, the public voted to make it two years--give themselves the opportunity of
two years to go and file a claim, legitimate or not, against the County. And now here
we are in a strange sort of way, we're going against that. But because of the
circumstances that have been elaborated on earlier, we're, we're here.
So, just for me, it's my own personal opinion, a word that's been bandied about a lot
here today, that I just feel in principle it's, we, we may be doing a disservice to the
public with this; and maybe we should, we should have just waited to see what
happens with, with the proceedings that are occurring on Oahu.
But for the sake, ironically, here, to give the public a chance to see how they feel
about this, and I'm, I'm willing to allow that to happen because they voted on this
years ago to make it two years. Let's see if the public wants to continue that.
So I will vote to support this to send this on to the election ballot for November 7.
But, again, I have my personal reservations. And I'll, I'll vote the way I see fit when it
comes to the General Election on November 7 with regards to this matter, Chairman.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I also will be supporting the motion, understanding that the State Legislature had
proposed two years and was vetoed by the Governor; understanding also that this
may come up again during the next legislative session. So I'm going to be supporting
the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: For my second and final comment period.
I think that also what we're, you know, this doesn't have to do with lawsuits. It has to
do with the actual filing of claims itself. And as these claims get denied because of
the time period and conflict with the State, then, then the lawsuits probably will
happen.
But I think also that we, as a Council, need to follow this whole thing through the
State Legislature again and work and try to explain or, or find out why, why it is in
particular or what needs to be changed that would make it palatable to the Governor
so that we can get some consistency in all of the, throughout the State and the
Counties, as I, I think the disservice is either going to be on the front end or the back
end, whichever way this goes.
Yes, the, the voters determine two years. I happen to personally feel that two years
is a reasonable period of time; but, if it, it puts our people in jeopardy because it
conflicts, then we're not doing our citizens a service. So, you know, I have the same
concerns that, that everyone, I think, has shared here today and, and in earlier
meetings.
But I think for the, for, especially now, because we're not tying it to a time period,
we're tying it to consistency with whatever the State does, that we need to then put
our efforts to making the State folks realize how important it is for us that our citizens
have an adequate period of time in which to file claims.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
August 22, 2006
Page 45

So I think we have to do work beyond this anyway. So that's why I would support it.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members?
The Chair would just state that in my experience as your Chairman, and I read the
dozens of claims every month that come through my office either through the Clerk or
as a notification from John Mullens & Company, our third-party processor, the
majority of claims come in very quickly after the incident. And these claims are
basically for sewer backups, refuse truck damaging their personal property; the
claims are generally claims, not full-blown legal lawsuits. And so for most of them,
they file quite quickly because they would like resolution and reimbursement as
quickly as possible. So I just share that, that I read all the claims that come through
my office, on our behalf, and generally those are the "claims." We're not talking
about class action or major personal lawsuits against the County. So that is my
experience and I just share that with you as your Chairman.
With there being no further discussion, Members, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye. I'
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS JOHNSON, MOLINA,
PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have one "no", Ms. Anderson; we have six "ayes"; two "excused-Mr. Kane, Mr. Mateo. Resolution 06-79 passes second and final reading.
Mr. Clerk.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
August 22, 2006
Page 46

The following bills for ordinances were presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 43 (2006)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE AND SALE AND
SPECIFYING CERTAIN TERMS OF NOT TO EXCEED $45,270,000 AGGREGATE
PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF GENERAL OBLIGATION REFUNDING BONDS OF THE
COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE PURPOSE OF REFUNDING ALL OR A PART OF THE
OUTSTANDING GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS, 2001 SERIES A AND GENERAL
OBLIGATION BONDS, 2002 SERIES A, OF THE COUNTY; AUTHORIZING THE
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO DETERMINE CERTAIN TERMS OF SUCH BONDS;
PROVIDING FOR THE RETIREMENT OF THE BONDS TO BE REFUNDED; AND
PROVIDING FOR OTHER ACTIONS RELATED TO THE ISSUANCE, SALE, AND
DELIVERY OF SUCH BONDS
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
MR. CHAIR, ON BEHALF OF THE BUDGET CHAIR, DAIN
KANE, I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 43 ON SECOND AND
FINAL.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Tavares, seconded by Mr. Carroll, to pass
Bill 43 on second and final reading. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair. All of these bonds will help the County in cert-certain ways. One way is to get our capital improvement projects out the door. The
second way is when we have the opportunity to reduce the interest payments due on
certain bonds, refund those, and close out those old bonds.
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So I commend the Finance Department for looking at all of these ways to help us
save the taxpayers money. This is one of them. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Bill 43 passes second and final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 44 (2006)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING CHERIE ATT1X A CONDITIONAL PERMIT
TO OPERATE THE HALE HOOKIPA INN, A TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL,
WITHIN THE COUNTY R-3 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT, FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT 32 PAKANI PLACE, MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT BILL NO. 44 PASS SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to pass
Bill 44 on second and final reading. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
At this time, I would offer an amendment before further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed, please.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I WOULD MOVE TO AMEND THE ORDINANCE BY AMENDING
THE CONDITIONAL PERMIT, NUMBER TWO, SO THAT IT
WOULD NOW READ:
"THAT THE CONDITIONAL PERMIT SHALL BE VALID
FOR A PERIOD OF ONE YEAR FROM THE EFFECTIVE
DATE OF THIS ORDINANCE; PROVIDED, THAT AN
EXTENSION OF THIS CONDITIONAL PERMIT BEYOND
THIS ONE-YEAR PERIOD MAY BE GRANTED
PURSUANT TO SECTION 19.40.090, MAUI COUNTY
CODE."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have a motion to amend by Mr. Carroll, seconded by
Ms. Anderson, to revise Section 2, No. 2, that the valid period of the Conditional
Permit shall be for one year, not five years.
We have a motion. Before going into discussion, Members, the Chair will call for a
short recess subject to the call of the Chairman.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:46 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:58 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO, BOTH EXCUSED.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council meeting of the twenty-second August 2006 shall return to
order.
Members, you have Bill No. 44 before you for second and final reading. There is a
motion to amend made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to revise under
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Section 2, No. 2, replacing "five" to "one" the year of valid permit for the conditional
request. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I won't go into great detail on this because during testimony period, I think it was fairly
well covered. It's unfortunate that we have the situation sometime where people
aren't notified, and it happens now and again in this case and other cases, not only
with land use, but other issues. And we all feel bad about it, and we all, when
something like this comes up, try to make sure that it will not happen again.
But in this particular case, we are simply reverting back to the original
recommendation of the Maui Planning Commission for one year. And in light of the
testimony that's been received and the discussion, I think this is the appropriate
action.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion to amend? Having none, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are back to the main motion as amended. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
The bill before us proposes to grant Cheryl [sic] Attix a, a one-year Conditional Permit
to operate the Hale Hookipa Inn, a transient vacation rental within the count--within
R-3 Residential District for property situated at 32 Pakani Place, Makawao,
comprised of approximately 21,079 square feet.
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This is, as we have amended, from five to one year; and I feel that the action that we
are taking on the amended motion is the appropriate action and I would ask the
support of the Members.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion as amended? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. A question for Corporation
Counsel.
Mr. Moto, this morning we heard testimony regarding the concerns about notification
with regards to matters like this. Is there currently any legislation that's on our books
that requires departments to notify our citizens of any meetings that's upcoming
before the Council or before any board or commission?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman. I was looking at Chapter 19.40 pertaining to
Conditional Permits, and I think it's already been noted there. I don't see any formal
requirement in the existing ordinances that would require a, a, a public hearing or the
notification of neighbors for that matter where someone is seeking a conditional
permit.
And, and I'm not aware of any pending legislation to do so, although certainly some
could be considered.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. That, that, that was going to be my next question.
So it wouldn't preclude any Councilmember from seeking some type of legislation to
require departments, whether it be the Planning Department, Public Works, Parks,
etcetera, if a citizen request that they be notified of a meeting, that they be sent a
notification because currently as it is right now, it's pretty much up to the department
if they wish to notify a citizen that a, a meeting on their concern will be held?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
Because the ordinance, as it stands now, doesn't have much in the way of
notification requirements. But as I noted earlier, you know, Councilmembers and
others could propose amendments to the existing ordinance to clarify that or to
provide specific requirements for notification.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Moto.
And, Mr. Chair, to dovetail that, then I think we need to look at some kind of
legislation to make it a requirement that if a citizen request notification of a meeting
that is going to occur on a matter that affects them, I think we need to look in that
area, Mr. Chairman, so we don't have incidents like what we had here today.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I guess I just want to reiterate that I think that's really the appropriate thing to do.
Any time there's a public hearing at the Planning Commission level, people within
500 feet get a notification. But then once it leaves the Planning Commission, it could
be in limbo for many years before it comes before the Council's Land Use
Committee. And in that time, well, I think that what should happen and, and I would
be happy to work on an amendment to the Code that would facilitate that in that
anybody who testified at the Planning Commission level, their names should go
forward with the application, their names and addresses, and be attached to the
Committee item on the specific Committee agenda so that when it is time for this to
come forward in the Land Use Committee, those people can receive an agenda
notification personally in the mail.
We do that right now. Any time anybody wants to be notified of an item on one of our
agendas, all they have to do is call the Council Services Office, tell them, "I
understand you have an item regarding roosters on, on an agenda. I want my name
and address attached to that so when the agenda is posted, it's mailed directly to me
and I'm notified." We can do that on any item.
And for those in the public who have a concern, make sure you call Council Services
and let them know that you have a concern about a pending item so that your name
is on that list.
I know in the years I worked for Councilman Nishiki and tracked many issues at the
Planning Commission, I made that my job, actually, is to notify the people myself; and
many times that helped in the process at the Council's Committee.
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So I don't think it would be a difficult thing to do. It's just another little step in the
process.
But we're all about open government and transparency and due process, and we
have to make sure that our procedures allow for that.
So I'm going to be supporting this today with the amendment. I think a one-year term
is a fair thing to do right now to allow the surrounding neighborhood to determine
whether there's any real bad impacts that they can't live with, and give them the
opportunity to bring it forward when she has to come up for a year's--after a year to
extend this.
I would also note, however, that it will be the neighbors' responsibility to notify the
Planning Department if there are problems. Because the way the Code reads right
now, the Director of Planning can waive a public hearing if there are no substantial
changes to the permit; and that, again, would leave people out of the loop. And so if
there's concerns, you need to get, get that in writing to the Planning Department so
when the extension time comes forward, they will know that a public hearing is
necessary.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I also will be supporting the amendment to the particular bill in regards to the TVR.
I got a question for Mr. Moto.
For a conditional permit, it's for other uses other than bed and breakfast, TVRs, like
say, if a person want to do some business in their home, is, is there a notification
process that is in place today?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, that, that question is beyond the scope of the motion so the
Chair will rule that out of order.
You have another question, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No. That was it.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Just one clarification from Mr. Moto.
On first reading, we had passed this particular bill with the five-year time limitation.
Because it's being amended today to one year, is that, in your view, a reason for it to
go back to first reading?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: The short answer is no. I have already, during the recess,
discussed with the Chair the fact that the, the amendment that was made this
morning deals with just one of many conditions. The bill was originally drafted with
the one-year term. So it's, if anything, returning the bill back to its original, more to its
original form.
The, all other substantive aspects of the bill are the same. It's still a conditional
permit to a particular party, Ms. Cherie, Cherie Attix, for a, a transient vacation rental
in Makawao.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion as amended before you? Having none, all in favor
of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, AND
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have six "ayes"; two "excused, Mr. Kane, Mr. Mateo; and the Chair
votes "no."
Mr. Clerk. Bill 44 passes second and final reading as amended.
Mr. Clerk.
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 45 (2006)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 3000
(2001), AS AMENDED BY ORDINANCE NO. 3206 (2004),
PERTAINING TO THE GRANTING OF A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO
ALLOW FOR THE CONTINUED OPERATION OF A RETAIL GROCERY
STORE AND SNACK BAR WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL
DISTRICT FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT PUKO'O, MOLOKAI, HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT BILL NO. 45 PASS SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to pass
Bill 45 on second and final reading. Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
This bill proposes to amend Ordinance No. 3000, as amended by Ordinance
No. 3206, pertaining to the granting of a Conditional Permit to allow for the continued
operation of a retail store and snack bar within the County Agricultural District for
property situated at Puko'o, Molokai, by transferring the Conditional Permit from MIA,
Incorporated, to the, to The Takata Corporation Incorporated.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion on the motion before you? If not, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
August 22, 2006
Page 55

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion passes. Bill 45 passes second and final reading; seven "ayes",
two "excused"--Mr. Kane, Mr. Mateo.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 46 (2006)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 12.40,

MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO NAMES OF
PUBLIC FACILITIES DESIGNATED
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
MR. CHAIR, MOVE FOR THE ADOPTION OF BILL NO. 46 ON
SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Ms. Tavares, to pass
Bill 46 on second and final reading. Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
This particular bill amends Chapter 12.40 in several different areas, but mainly what it
does is to bring consistency and a physical description to further clarify where
particular public facilities are located.
I think that the discussion that went on with regard to the inconsistency in the one
section, which was "Queen Keopuolani" or "Keopuolani" Park was an unfortunate
situation because it was already in the Code as being inconsistent. So while there
was never any intention to change the original name, it was one of many areas where
we tried to bring consistency to this.
So I really want to thank Ms. Hokulani Holt-Padilla for really I guess giving us an
education and also enlightening us that sometimes in our endeavors to do things that
we may deem politically correct, sometimes there are things that are just simply
culturally respectful. And so having said that, I think that it is appropriate to just pass
the bill on in its current form with all of the changes and the amendments that had
been made in Committee.
Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members, on the motion before you? Having none, all in favor of
the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS KANE AND MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried; seven "ayes", two "excused"--Mr. Kane, Mr. Mateo.
Bill 46 passes second and final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, we have no further business scheduled for today.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
We are under "Announcements," and let us start from the east end, Mr. Carroll.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Members of the Council offered various announcements.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of August 22, 2006,
was adjourned by the Chair at 11:17 a.m.
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